The Cornerstone Elders’ “Expanded Phase Three” Plan 
for Re-Gathering as a Church

	We are continuing to have  Sunday School classes and our worship on Zoom. However, we are also opening up in person activities under the limitations of the Governor’s orders. We have resumed all our children and youth ministries in person (with masks), including Kids’ Worship for those children rising into Kindergarten through rising 4th graders. 

Conditions for Sanctuary Worship
[bookmark: _GoBack]	In Phase Three, those who come to the sanctuary for worship will agree to the following stipulations:
	1. In the interests of safety and unity, we request that masks covering the nose and mouth be worn at all times while in the building. Masks will be required for singing. We will supply masks to those who need them. We request that children three and over wear masks as they are able.
2. Parents who wish their kids to participate in any of our children’s programs will need to fill out a simple health screening form (available on-line and before worship) and the children’s temperature will be checked (with a no-touch thermometer) before they begin the program. If the weather does not permit them to meet outside, their chairs will be appropriately spaced and masks will be required for all participants.
3. During this phase, we will limit the number of those invited to attend to no more than 100, with no more than 20 children in Kids’ Worship.
4. No one exhibiting signs of illness, such as fever or respiratory symptoms, or anyone who has been in the contact with an infected person in the last 14 days will be allowed to attend. 
	5. Each person or family unit will keep physical distance (six feet apart). This requires that each person or family unit leave four seats between them and other individuals or family units.
	6. There will be no congregating in the narthex. We want to maintain a limit of 25 people in the narthex at a time. Before and after the worship service, those who attend may interact outside with appropriate physical distance.
	7. We will be keeping a record of who attended and where they sat in case someone becomes infected and we need to engage in contact tracing. We will likely do this by taking pictures of the service.
	
	In addition, there will be no passing of offering plates, and when we have communion, special procedures will be taken to avoid the passing of trays. Restroom use will be limited to one person at a time. Hand sanitizers will be available, and, in accordance with the Governor’s requirements, we will post appropriate signage in the building related to health regulations and recommendations. 


Adult Sunday School (9:20-10:20)
One class on Parenting will be in person in the Fellowship Hall. All other classes will be by Zoom only
	

